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Summary of AB 375 (As Amended):





Assembly Bill 375(As Amended) under this bill, a property tax exemption for all property owned or leased by a


Nonprofit performing arts theater that is exempt from income taxation under s. 501 (c) (3) of the Internal Revenue Code, if all of the following apply:


The property is used for the purposes for which the nonprofit entity is granted a federal income tax exemption.


The property is located on land that the nonprofit entity owned prior to the effective date of the bill, or on land donated by either a local business owner or a municipality.


The property is located on land that is within 20 miles of the Mississippi River.


The property is located on a parcel of land that is at least one-fourth of an acre, but not larger than two acres.


The property includes one or more theaters for the performing arts and the seating capacity of the theater or theaters is not less than 450 persons.


The property includes facilities that are used for arts education.


Assembly Bill 375 first applies to property tax assessments as of January 1, 2009.





Assembly Amendment 1 changes the effective date of the bill from January 1, 2009 to January 1,


2010. Local governments have completed the tax assessment rolls for 2009. The change in the effective date avoids conflicts with existing 2009 tax assessments.





Fiscal Effect:


The fiscal note provided by the Department of Revenue describes that - based on information provided by the City of La Crosse - the assessed value of the land wanted by the La Crosse Community Theatre was $176,400 for 2008, and the property taxes levied on the property for the 08-09 year were approximately $4,901.  The DOR sees this as a shift of tax burden from a private property owner to the City taxpayers of La Crosse. 


Supporters Message:


The La Crosse Community Theater is a non-profit organization that has been the cornerstone of the La Crosse arts community since 1964; however they have out grown their current facility and are in need of a new location.


The new property location is one part of a growing arts district in La Crosse that will help to strengthen the community and add to the social, cultural, and economic success of the region.


The Theatre will make a payment to the city in Lieu of Taxes.


Opponents Message:


La Crosse is a struggling community. Taking more property off the tax rolls, and shifting the taxes it would have paid onto other taxpayers, will weigh heavy on taxpayers trying to survive during these economic times.


This new property being donated to the La Crosse Community Theater is prime real estate, located near the near the Pump House restaurant.  Part of the reasoning for this land donation was to gain more traffic to the Pump House restaurant and to grow their business, at the property taxpayer’s expense.   


Key Supporters:


Rep. Jennifer Shilling, Tom Brock, La Crosse Theater Board, Allen Ebert, Madison, Jackie Jensen - Utz,La Crosse Community Theatre, John Lyche, Onalaska,





Key Opponents:


No one testified or registered against AB 375, However both the League and the Alliance both have reservations and questions about the bill according to the ethics board site.





Committee Vote:


On October 9, 2009, the Assembly Committee on Urban & Local Affairs recommended passage of AB 375, as amended 7-0.  (Van Akkeren & Roys Absent)  





Ranking Member Author of Bill Summary


Jeff Grothman; Office of Rep. Dan LeMahieu (6-9175)
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